Deanery Reports on one document

Morpeth Deanery Report 
Very bad weather at the time of the Advent Carol Services, hosted by Morpeth Branch, resulted in only 18 attendees, which was understandable due to the age and frailty of some of our members.  Walking was treacherous for even the fittest of us, but despite the problems, it was a good to start our preparation for Christmas.

I held a Deanery Meeting in January to collect and collate everything for Paying-In Day at the Cathedral at the beginning of February.  All my Branch Leaders agreed it was the best way to do it.  I was unfortunately unable to receive all the Branch programmes that day, but this has now been rectified.

We agreed to move our commitment days around the Deanery Branches, and I am grateful to Seaton Hirst Branch who will host our Lady Day Service this year.  It will be held at St John ‘s, Seaton Hirst on Monday 27th March.  Morpeth have agreed to host our Quiet Afternoon in June and Holy Sepulchre, Ashington will be the venue for our Advent Carol Service in December.
A Deanery Meeting has been arranged in April, following Diocesan Council.

Joan Howard

MU Deanery Leader, Morpeth
Deanery Leader Report March 2023: Alnwick Bamburgh Glendale Norham

Apology first. Personal situations have meant I've not been as active as I had planned to be this year. I am grateful to the branches that have continued regardless and have kept me in the loop as appropriate. Also special thanks to Sheila Bailey for the work she did for Paying-in Day. I will do what I can moving forward but there are continuing personal challenges ahead. Without the support of MU members at all levels, I would have given up by now. Thank you.

· Challenges regarding the collection of subs has been a big issue and again thanks to those who have had to chase up missing branches- particularly Julian- Alnwick being the greatest problem.

· I attended Norham AGM. The branch was looking to close but with a bit of ‘restructuring’ and change of ‘titles’, they will continue. Their vicar is very supportive.

· I am delighted to be involved with the Newcastle Cathedral Kneeler Project.

· It was a pleasure to be asked to talk at the World Day of Prayer in Rothbury. Members from my branches were invited but inability to travel and an invitation to join Amble’s service meant they didn't come to Rothbury. 

· We were saddened by the death of long standing MU member and friend, Peggy Oats. Her family asked for prayers from the MU service book and the MU prayer to be included in her funeral service which was a privilege to do this.

The MU tree in Howick is now planted, in the place it was sited in the summer. I will keep an eye on it!

Helen Cooper
Deanery Leader

Bedlington Deanery Report March 2023
Bedlington Deanery branches are meeting regularly, but Killingworth Branch is considering going into abeyance.  Anne Blight is trying to arrange a meeting to try to find a way forward and keep the branch going.  We are grateful for Anne’s support. 
We’ve had two deanery meetings recently, in November 2022 and January 2023.  Both were attended by representatives of branches.  In November, we discussed the 16 Days of Activism against Gender-based Violence and BLs were asked to organise a short service on 26th November to remember the 1 in 3 women who are victims of violence and to include one minute’s silence at this service.   We also discussed Midday Prayers at the cathedral, our Advent Deanery Service at St. Bede’s, Newsham, Paying-in Day, Lady Day and Mary Sumner Day, which will be a deanery celebration.
At our meeting in January, BLs were asked to bring the necessary paperwork for Paying-in Day and this was done  There was further discussion about Mary Sumner Day and dates of deanery and diocesan events were given.  We had a lovely Quiet Afternoon of Reflections for Lent at St. Cuthbert’s Church, Bedlington 6th March.  This was led by Revd Ian Hennerbry.
Josephine Kulke                                                                            
Bedlington Deanery Leader    

CORBRIDGE AND HEXHAM DEANERY REPORT March 2023

The branches from the combined Deaneries are working together very well.

On 4th August we had an early Mary Sumner Day celebration with members from the branches travelling together to St. Nicholas Cathedral for Midday Prayers, and the Eucharist celebrated by Revd Anne Marr our Diocesan Chaplain.  It was a wonderful occasion, with members enjoying the fellowship , meeting other MU members at the Cathedral and joining together in worship.  We all also enjoyed a delicious lunch and then a tour of the Cathedral, all in all a lovely day out!

In November we held a coffee morning in Hexham Abbey and were able to give a donation to MU Diocesan fund.

On 4th December the Advent Service was held in Hexham Abbey, it was very well attended by the members from the branches, the Service conducted by the Rector Revd David Glover, was uplifting and a very fitting start to our Christmas journey.  Plans have already been made for the Advent Service this year in the same venue.

The branches all gathered their subscriptions in time, and I was able to present completed Annual returns on Pay- in- Day in the Cathedral in February.

BRANCHES 

Ovingham 

After working as a committee for a year, the branch has a new leader and enthusiastic committee.  They look forward to welcoming Deanery members to Ovingham on Mary Sumner Day for a tour of their historic Church and afternoon tea.

Wylam

The branch has a contact leader and a new Treasurer, the members take turns in arranging the monthly meetings.  This is working well.

Haltwhistle

The branch continues with a small membership, they have very good support from the new vicar and are hopeful of increasing their numbers.

Haydon Bridge with Henshaw and Beltingham.

The branch continues to thrive.  At Christmas, they gave their annual gifts and shopping vouchers to 60-80-30 the Domestic Abuse Charity in Hexham

In February at a Service in all Hallows Henshaw our Diocesan Chaplain was the preacher, the Service was very well supported by MU members from both Haltwhistle and Henshaw.   Revd Anne Marr gave a powerful address and impressed everyone present, already the MU profile in the parish has been raised!

On 18th March the Saturday before Mothering Sunday, they will have their Annual “Make a Mother’s Day” Coffee Morning when the proceeds will go to projects to support mothers both locally and worldwide.

Hexham Abbey Branch 

The Branch is doing well with an increased membership, new treasurer, and committee.  They plan a Coronation party on 7th May.

Sheila Walker.
Contact

Central and East Deanery Report

 We held a Deanery Advent Service, generously hosted by St Columba’s in December.

· Christmas period was busy with branches contributing to The People’s Kitchen Bags, as well as working on their own projects.

· First Internet Branch, supported by donations from other branches, provided Christmas Meals for 16 families at Harbour Refuge.
· East Deanery put together gift bags for Newcastle Refuge.

· Most branches have ongoing projects:

· St Barts have made 8 Christening shawls for The Cathedral

· First Internet Branch are supporting Harbour Refuge with another “Big Shop” of toiletries, toys and basic clothing. They will also be providing 30 ‘Real Easter’ with the Easter message eggs for the children this year.

· Emergency Toiletry bags for The Freeman Hospital are being provided by St Barts.

· We are continuing to build fellowship links between branches (1st Internet, Wideopen and Ponteland) with a meal out at The Badger in January which also gave the opportunity to invite those new to Mother’s Union to hear more about our organisation, as well as partners and friends.

· Several Branches have also supported Day of Prayer this year- either hosting or attending services.

· Future Plans include:

· Prayer and Meditation events in March (St Barts) and July (1st Internet Branch)

· Fundraising Events planned- summer afternoon tea (St Barts)

· Quiz Night 19th May (1st Internet Branch)- we hope to see as many members, friends and partners as possible.

 

Karoline Wellbourne

Deanery Leader
Tynemouth Deanery Report March 2023

Tynemouth Deanery continue without a Deanery Leader which is sad as it is a large Deanery with lots of members who could do this post however for whatever reason and often it’s other commitments, they are not able to take this on.
St George’s Cullercoats are one of our larger branches but members are  getting older and they lost 4 members last year. Under the leadership of Ann Lilley they have enjoyed a full program of activities and supported the Deanery Advent Carol Service. They work hard with their fund raising and supplied a Backpack for the prison, Bags for People’s Kitchen etc and support any Deanery and Diocesan Events. The majority of their members pay by DD

Earsdon and Backworth are looked after by Christine Birrell as Branch Contact and is a good Deanery Secretary who would certainly help anyone doing the DL role which is yet to be filled. The branch are very active and fundraise for MU projects.
St Peters Monkseaton 

continue however Sheila Horn is unfortunately in poor health. 

St Marys Monkseaton continue as they have in the past.
Christ Church North Shields will celebrate their 110th Anniversary with a Deanery Event in May. Unfortunately Susan Ogden damaged her shoulder recently but the branch have continued their meetings.
Holy Saviour Tynemouth are also led by Committee and they all take their turn in leading the meeting which works very well. They hosted last years Deanery Advent Service which was well attended.
St Lukes Wallsend are now committee led with Christine Hall as Branch Contact. They lost a

member but gained a new one recently. They have a varied program.
 Anne Blight VP Northumberland Archdeaconry
Newcastle West Deanery Report March 2023
The Branches are doing well although numbers keep going down despite one or two new members.
Holy Cross Fenham – members continue to help with the Toddler group in their hall and is very well attended filling a need to the local community. Their Annual Advent Praise is always looked forward to by the Deanery. Although members are ageing they are still well supported in person.

St John’s Whorlton – Have taken on the challenge of being run by Committee, however they have the guidance and lots of help from Pam Alderson Branch Contact.

Holy Nativity Chapel House – Brenda Cox after many loyal years as Branch Secretary has found it necessary to resign her post. We are pleased that Dorothy Darling has accepted the post.  New member to be admitted next month. They will host Mary Sumner Day.
Ven Bede Benwell continue meet on a Thursday evening and they have started an outreach coffee, craft and cake hour one afternoon per week. They are also very active in their Church which is part of four churches in the West of the City working together. They are taking part in their Sunday Service on Mothering Sunday using the St Mellitus Liturgy which is on the Mothers Union website for Mothering Sunday worship.

St Mary’s Ponteland helped fund bags at Christmas with the First Internet Branch who provided them for the Refuge. They will host the Lady Day service on 25th March.

West Deanery has still not come up with a Deanery Leader however continue with their steadfast work, worship and service for MU

  Anne Blight VP Northumberland Archdeaconry

